February 27, 1961

Dr. Samson R. Weiss Union of Orthodox Jewish Congregations 84 Fifth Avenue New York 11, New York

Dear Dr. Weiss:

I know that you are probably overwhelmed by the work greeting you upon your return; nevertheless, allow me to submit this item to your attention:

I met with Moe Feuerstein and we decided that it would be advisable not to apply to the Lubavitcher for a rabbi for India at the present time. Moe suggests that you inquire of some of the Roshe Hayeshivah or the other yeshivot, such as Chaim Berlin and Baltimore for an appropriate candidate.

Incidentally, Mr. Max Stern approved of a rabbi's salary of \$5,000 or \$6,000 a year. Considering Bombay prices, this is a tremendous salary for a beginner.

Sincerely,

Rabbi Norman Lamm

arayan temina te